
On 23 November, Professor Brendan Kennedy and PhD candidate Ahmadi Permana were the first merit users on 
the MEX-1 beamline. The team from The University of Sydney used the beam time to investigate the local 
structure and oxidation state of perovskite materials and were very pleased with the data they collected. 

This milestone comes after achievement of first light in June 2022, and is a credit to the hard work and dedication 
of the entire MEX team. Work will continue over the coming months and years to roll out MEX’s full capability. 
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